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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, October 17, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 7:31 p.m. by Pres. David Keller
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by member Richard Zamora.
Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Nick Losoya, guest of Rudy Martinez and recently returned to San Antonio; and Robert Quiroga, Jr., son of Robert Quiroga and member of San Antonio’s arena football team.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with October birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Bob McGrady (age 85) and the youngest member was Everett Elstak (age 52).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Don Jungman and his crew, Bennie & Elizandro De Los Santos, John Donnellan, Ike Eisenmenger, Homer Fetzer, Mike Lutz and Ben Olenick, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of homemade stew, coleslaw, bread and ice cream & cookies.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the September 19, 2011 SLMC General Membership Meetings were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as corrected.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The upcoming meal will be a spaghetti dinner prepared by the school cafeteria crew.

Guest Speaker: none.

Reports of Appointive Officers:
•
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez reminded everyone that Fr. Jesus would say a special Thanksgiving Mass in the church at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, November 21, 2011.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas had no report.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips had no report.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 234 active members, including three new members and 42 lifetime members.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel reported that he is still taking photos for the membership directory.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin had no report.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields reported that member Jack Vance received Holy Communion and sends his best wishes to the SLMC.  Member Jerry Ruhnke is rehabilitating at Regent Care Rehabilitation Center at Medical Dr. & IH-10, following brain surgery in April.  Wallie Fields takes Jerry Holy Communion and the Sunday bulletin.  Member Roland DeWinne’s Lymphocytic-Leukemia has returned and his doctor has ordered intravenous chemotherapy.  Roland appreciates the club’s support.  Member Charlie Eckert is coping with Parkinson’s disease and expressed his appreciation for the club’s thoughts and prayers.  Member William “Bill” Groff recently had a melanoma removed from the top of his head.  Bill has been declared cancer free, but decided to take year-long chemotherapy upon the advice of his doctor.  Member Fernando Moreno is scheduled for prostate surgery in a few weeks.  Member Don Jungman is doing well following removal of skin cancer from his cheek.  Member Everett Elstak suffered a fractured nose and auricle during a collision on his motorcycle while riding to the SLMC Dove Hunt.  Member Charlie Cilfone and his wife are doing well; Charlie sends his regards.  Member Dr. Charles Rockwood is recovering from pneumonia.  Member Robert Quiroga is recovering from back surgery.  Charlie Eckert’s son, Daniel “Danny” Eckert, is experiencing bladder issues following surgery that revealed cancer cells in his small intestine and is presently undergoing chemotherapy.  Jack Riegel’s brother Raymond died of cancer on September 28, 2011.  Bill Cummings and his wife Pat have moved to Independence Hill Assisted Living Facility and are doing well.  Everett McCormick’s wife Evelyn is recovering at home following hand surgery.  Matt Mora’s mother Rachel is battling with cancer.  Rico Silvas’ mother Carlotta is home recovering from chest pains related to low magnesium and sodium.


Sympathy and get well cards were sent to members and their families as appropriate.

•
Entertainment - Christmas Dinner Dance - Matt Mora reported that he has secured the band, the parish hall and caterer, but needs volunteers.  This year’s band will be “The Tribute Band.”  Prices will be free to members, $30 per guest and $40 for non-members guests.

•
Public Relations - James Benavides wants to present WGD histories and seek publicity through the mainstream media.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses had no report.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported the WGD is 138 days away.  Rico reported that the executive board approved a contract for a new program booklet for the WGD.  Rico is working on Big Bucks tickets and WGD invitations.  Admission tickets will be ready by December 1, 2011.  Corporate tables are selling for $1,000/ $900/ $800 and general admission tickets will go for $80.

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores had no report (OCC).

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow reported that the committee has submitted Lifetime member names to the President.

•
Audit - Bobby Margo had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak is taking orders until November 1, 2011 for khaki long & short sleeve button-down shirts for $23 (long-sleeve) & $21 (short-sleeve).

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora reported that the certificate of occupancy is still expected on November 4, 2011.  Although the gym may not be completely finished, it will be open for tours on November 13, 2011.

•
Dove Hunt - Duffy Bowen reported that there were 11 member/ hunters, 11 non-member/ hunters and 11 non-hunters.  The dove hunt netted $83.98.  Raffle winners were Mike Raign (Yildiz 20 ga. O/U shotgun), Ben Olenick (Coleman ice chest), Tom Franke (outdoor sports chair & deluxe sports game bucket) and Robert Morin (sportsman’s hunting vest).  Door prizes were won by Terry Sparrow, Steve Dupnik, Tom Franke and David Keller.

Unfinished Business:
•
Gym Dedication/ Parish Festival (Sunday, Nov. 13, 2011) – David Keller asked for volunteers to serve BBQ chicken & sausage plates at the parish festival/ gym dedication on Sunday, November 13, 2011 from 11:00 am until 3:00 pm.  Tickets are $6 pre-sale and $8 at the door.

New Business:
•
Stewardship Sunday is scheduled on December 4, 2011.

•
Breakfast with Fr. Jim - David Keller, Rico Silvas & Russell Phillips are scheduled to have breakfast with Fr. Jim on December 9, 2011.

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
•
Joe Pina announced that he is conducting an ACTS Retreat on Thursday - Sunday, November 17-20, 2011 at Cordi Marian.  The retreat is open to anyone ages 18 and above.

•
Larry Ridder invited everyone to attend the Guadalupe Home Fandango in Saturday, November 12, 2011 from 6-10 pm at the Pedrotti Ranch.

•
Fred Wood reminded everyone that they could make changes to their Medicare plan from November 15 through December 7, 2011.

•
Homer Fetzer announced a “hardhat” collection on November 6, 2011 to benefit the next Habitat for Humanity home build.

•
Mike Raign asked for charitable contributions to support his participation in the MS 150 bike ride to benefit MS research.

Raffle winners were James Benavides, Dr. Ricardo Riojas, Larry Dryer, Nick Losoya and Nat Chavez.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Michael Mery and seconded by Fred Wood.

Closing Prayer was led by Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 9:02 p.m.
Correspondence - Oct., 2011:
Thank you, Blue Star Mothers – Ralf

Guadalupe Home invitation Fandango under Stars – Ralf 

Guadalupe Home invitation Fandango under Stars (addressed to Duffy)

Trinity Publications 2nd Annual Invoice – Larry

Trinity Publications (receipt for bulletin ad payment) – Greg

Domain Registry Invoice for domain name registration – Greg /John Hardin

Frost Bank Statement – Rico

Membership Renewal Application, Charles Cilfone – Everett

Membership Application w/$5 check, Joe Perez – Everett
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